
BADSWORTH PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 17th March 2020, at 7.30pm, in Lawson’s Hut, Badsworth

Present:
Cllr B Graham (Chair)
Cllr K Huskisson
Cllr B Slinger

Cllr P Smith

G Earnshaw (Parish Clerk)

Others in Attendance:
District Cllr M Ward, 1 resident from village and a representative from Yorkshire Ambulance Sevice
1.0 Apologies for Absence
1.1
The Chair thanked everyone for attending the meeting,

1.2
Apologies for absence had been received from Cllr Crawshaw (study commitments) and District Cllr Carrington. 

1.3
The apologies for absence were accepted. 
2.0 Declarations of Interest & Requests for Dispensations

2.1 
There were no declarations of interest and no requests for dispensation.
3.0 To Confirm the Minutes of the Parish Council meeting on 18th February 2020 as a true record
3.1
The minutes of the Parish Council meeting on 18th February were accepted as a true record of the meeting subject to the following amendments:


Para 8.1 – Replace “19/02500” with “19/02520”; 


Para 11.4 – replace “financial” with “practical”;


Paras 16.2 and 16.3 – replace “monitor” and “monitoring” with “target” and targeting”.


Para 24.4 – remove para;

and were signed by the Chair.
4.0 Public Open Forum

4.1
There no views or questions raised by the member of the public present a the meeting.
4.2
The representative from the Yorkshire Ambulance Service (YAS) thanked the Parish Council for considering the purchase of a defibrillator. The representative explained the process for using a defibrillator and the requirement to have an electrical supply. The use of the device, along with administering CPR, increased the chances of survival of the patient. The guardian of the device needed to check the defibrillator on a weekly basis. In addition to purchasing the device, the Parish Council would need to pay for installation and also the replacement of pads and batteries as required. Pads last about 2 years and cost upwards of £30. Batteries last about 4 years and cost upwards of £180 to replace.
4.3
YAS don’t think a defibrillator with a locking mechanism delays access to the device. YAS do prefer semi automatic machines rather than fully automatic devices.

4.4
Cllr Smith proposed that the Parish Council order a Cardiac Science G5 defibrillator with a stainless steel cabinet. Cllr Huskisson seconded the proposal and the parish Council agreed unanimously to proceed with the purchase.
5.0 To receive a report from Police Representative

5.1
There was no report from the Police at the meeting. 
6.0 To receive a report from District Councillor

6.1
District Cllr Ward reported that he was still waiting for a response regarding the re-surfacing of the bend in the road on Main Street.
6.2
The application for a NIG grant submitted by the Village Plan Committee had been re-submitted because the original application had not been accepted. A meeting would be held on Thursday to discuss grant applications.
 6.3
There would be no local elections in May. Also, Ackworth and Upton have suspended all activities in their village halls/community centres.
7.0
To Elect a Chairperson to Discuss Planning No 20/00508/TPO

7.1
Cllr Smith agreed to Chair the discussion on planning No 20/00508/TPO.

8.0
To consider and decide upon the following planning applications:

20/00508

8.1
The Council felt the work was just a management exercise to keep the trees in shape and, therefore, had no concerns about the application.

20/00299/FUL and 20/00300/LBC

8.2
The Planning group had no issues with these applications. The existing structure, which was being replaced, was a temporary structure. The changes outlined in the application would create a more permanent structure, which was pretty much the same size as the previous structure, and the same materials were being used. The Council had no concerns or issues with the application.
8.3
20/00119/TPO
No reference was made to the replacement of the tree in the application. Cllr Smith advised that a decision on the application had been made today.

9.0
To receive the following planning decisions/information:
9.1
None.
10.0
To receive information on the following ongoing issues and decide further action where necessary:

10.1
To receive an update on the resurfacing of the road at the bend on Main Street
This item had been covered in District Cllr Ward’s report.
10.2
To receive an update on the maintenance of Badsworth Way and agree further action
Some work had been carried out. A significant stretch of the Hawthorne hedge had been cut back and Street scene had removed the debris. There was still an element of spraying to be undertaken. 
10.3
The farmer had inserted some metal poles behind the fence posts to strengthen them. Cllr Smith and Cllr Slinger had spoken to the farmer about undertaking work to stop the stream undercutting the path but the farmer was not interested in doing anything about the matter. The Council could get a builder to look at the job and advise what action needs to be taken. 

10.4
Streetscene had been contacted about the fence on the other side of the path but no response had been received. 
10.5
The cost of replacing the fence was estimated to be £10k. The Parish Council agreed to monitor the situation and discuss further.
10.6
To receive an update on the speeding scheme
Cllr Slinger had contacted Tracy Collins and given her a series of dates when the police could target speeding. Cllr Slinger would chase the matter further.
10.7
To discuss the refurbishment of the noticeboards and agree action

No quotes for the work had been obtained. Cllr Huskisson would have a look at what needed to be done and make a decision whether she could carry out the refurbishment. The Council approved the purchase of materials for the refurbishment up to £100 for Cllr Huskisson to undertake the work she can do, otherwise the matter will be discussed again at the next meeting and the Council will consider obtaining the services of a painter and decorator. 
11.0
Matters requested by councillors
11.1
Cllr Huskisson: lighting to Badsworth Way – Cllr Huskisson had investigated and it would cost between £10k and £14k to purchase solar lights for the path. Cllr Huskisson was looking at battery-powered lights as well. Cllr Smith said the lighting would have an impact on roosting birds; it might present a light pollution issue as well. Moreover, solar lights can lack resilience and the quality of light provided in winter was disappointing. Cllr Slinger agreed to look at lighting products with Cllr Huskisson.
11.2
Cllr Graham: grant request from St. Mary’s Church – The PCC had submitted a request for a grant and Cllr Graham wondered if the Council should give them a grant to help with lighting costs. It was agreed that building costs couldn’t be funded following legal advice from NALC. The clerk would write to the PCC and advise that, subject to the outcome of the request to site a defibrillator in the church porch, the Parish Council would consider a financial package, which would cover electrical costs.
12.0
To receive an update on the VE day meeting with South Kirkby TC
12.1
The Chair advised the event had been cancelled due to the coronavirus.
13.0
Annual Parish Meeting
13.1
Advice from YLCA says Parish Councils should defer the date for the meeting for as long as possible. However, the meeting needs to be held by 1st June.
13.2
It was agreed that the Chair would look at the availability of Lawson Hut to hold the Annual Meeting on 31st March 2020.
14.0
To receive a Report, and Make a decision about, the Placement and Installation of the Defibrillator
14.1
This item was covered as part of the Public Open forum.
15.0
Hanging Baskets 2020
15.1
The NIF grant application could well be successful, this would allow the Village Plan Committee to purchase baskets and use them another year. 

15.2
Cllr Smith proposed not purchasing hanging baskets this year. Cllr Slinger seconded the proposal. The Chair put the matter to a named vote. Cllr Smith and Cllr Slinger voted for the proposal and Cllr Graham and Cllr Huskisson voted against it. The Chair had the casting vote and voted to purchase hanging baskets this year on the assumption that we can still get a supplier to provide them.

15.3
The clerk would contact Plantscape initially and then First Impressions to see if the baskets could be provided. It was agreed the purchase should be kept within the same budget as last year.

16.0
To receive an Update on the Aims and Objectives of the Parish Council
16.1
The Aims and Objectives document had not been produced yet. The Chair and Cllr Slinger were working together on the document.
17.0
To consider the following new Correspondence received and decide upon action where necessary:

Dog Bag Dispensers – the correspondence from a resident was noted.

Establishing a Community Hub – in response the letter, Cllr Huskisson agreed to put a statement together about support for residents during the Covid 19 issue and circulate it to councillors.
18.0
To receive village plan updates
18.1
The main update was to report that the NIF grant bid had been submitted. 

19.0
To discuss village matters

19.1
Cllr Graham mentioned that the Tree Officer at Wakefield Council had suggested residents need to consider putting in a planning application when considering doing work on trees even if the trees don’t have a Tree Protection Order on them.
20.0
Financial matters:

To approve the following accounts for payment:


B Graham: balance of Chair’s allowance - £17.25

P Smith: invoice for chainsaw and gloves - £22.69

IBN: invoice for builder’s bags - £36.72

P Smith: councillor’s allowance - £25.00

B Graham: councillor’s allowance - £25.00

HMRC: clerk’s tax - £148.68

To note the following payments as previously authorised:

- Clerks’ salary 
21.0
To notify the clerk of matters for inclusion on the agenda for the next meeting
21.1
This item had been covered already.
22.0
To confirm the date of the next meeting as Tuesday 21 April 2020
22.1
YLCA advised calling an extra ordinary meeting to agree delegation arrangements. The Chair would arrange a date for the meeting.
22.2
The Council agreed to cancel the Parish Council meeting scheduled for 21 April 2020.
23.0
Exclusion of members of the press and public
23.1
Members of the public were excluded from the meeting.
24.0
Confidential Business
24.1
The complaint meeting had taken place and a report circulated. 
24.2
The Clerk would check the HMRC guidance on reimbursement of home office costs.

The meeting was closed at 9.05 pm.

